Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Open Board Meeting
November 10, 2005 Minutes

In Attendance;  Pam Karr, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Monique Mullis, Jim Schwerin, Nan Scranton, Rick Upton, Jack Busher and Rich Dudley.
Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm

The minutes from the October meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.
Coffee shop update: Rich and others from State Parks met with Starbucks twice to discuss the possibility of a Starbucks in the Visitor Center.  They require 800 square feet for a full store and 500 square feet for a kiosk.  Rich did not designate 800 square feet for the coffee shop, so the VC may have to be redesigned if they go with a full store.  He was concerned about the height required for the kiosk as well.  Discussions will continue.  There are a lot of issues to be ironed out.  

Website:  Jim met with Dan Scott and discussed the services he can provide.  He is building a layout for the website right now.  The renewal fee is due.  Network Solutions is the group putting up our website.  The address is “www.friendscmsp.org .  It has an email system we can use to do member renewals and Jim will poll members to see what is wanted on the website.  

Membership:  Rick and Jim have made labels and a reminder to renew that can go on a postcard to our 60 past members who have not renewed.  Lori will get the postcards made and send them out.  They would also like to present a membership report at a future meeting.  

Grant Writing:  Nan reported there is a woman at the library who will help us look up resources for applying for grants that fit our cause.  The Center for Nonprofit Excellence is holding a class on grant writing in February that we may want to have our committee attend.   

Treasurer’s Report

Pam presented a computer generated financial report which will be attached to these minutes.  The balance in our account is $6,697.62.  We have $750 in our land purchase fund.  A motion was made to accept the report and the motion carried unanimously.   
New Business
Newsletter:  Monique passed around a rough draft of the next newsletter.  She named it the “Tracker” and had graphics of turkey tracks by the title and wanted the Board to approve that title which we did.  A request was made to spend no more than $250 to send it out to those who do not have email.    The draft looked great.  
Fund Raising strategies:  Rich will send us the link to read the Conservation Trust Report that may help us in our quest to purchase the top of the mountain.  Rick, Nan, Jim and Monique are going to work on a marketing package to present to those who have an interest in helping financially with the land purchase. Rich has a meeting with Chris Lieber Nov. 18 which is an annual meeting between State Parks and the City.  The TOPS lawsuit will probably come up.  

Goals:  Rick presented a draft of goals for us to consider for the next year.  They are as follows:

*Renew 80 % of current membership

*Increase membership by 100%  (85)

*Develop 10 new lifetime members

*Sell 100 shirts/hats

*Apply for 5 grants

*Raise $25,000 towards land purchase (pre-opening gala, Fielder event, bricks, etc.)

*Provide a perceived value for membership (activity each month, special mailings, members only seminar, free coffee for members, pre-opening gala)
*Fund 3 interpretive programs supplies

*Accept credit cards for membership dues and merchandise

Event:  We will have a snowshoe/hike depending on snow conditions in the park on Feb 4 for friends’ members.  More details to come. 

Park Ranger update
Rich reported the Denman road should be ready to use by next week which is the access into the park.  It will have a gate across it to prevent trespassing.

He is still dealing with those who want equestrian use in the park.

4240 is designing the cabins for the park.

The bid for the VC, fee station and comfort station went to Golden Triangle.  

Other
Next meeting will be Jan. 19, 2006.
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:20p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

